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SOUTHWEST FLORIDA WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 
2379 BROAD STREET 
BROOKSVILLE, FLORIDA 34604-6899 
TELEPHONE:  352-505-2970 FAX:  352-754-3497 
 
February 9, 2023 

 
RFB 22-3944 – MONITOR WELL CONSTRUCTION SERVICES  

 
ADDENDUM #2 

(Acknowledgment is Required) 
 

The Respondent shall acknowledge its review and receipt of this Addendum by signing below and including a 
signed copy of this Addendum with its bid submittal, or as stated in Section 4.1, Basis for Award of Agreement 
of the RFB.  Failure to do so could result in disqualification of the bid. 
 
Please note that underlined information (example) is added wording and stricken information (example) is 
deleted wording. 

 
I. CLARIFICATIONS:  

 
1. The due date has been changed from February 7, 2023, to February 14, 2023, at 2 P.M. 

local time. 
2. 3.4.1 WELL TO WELL SET UP – Contractor will be paid up to two (2) hours four (4) 

hours of the EQUIPMENT RATE (NO DRILLING), submitted on the Bid Response Form 
to set up drill equipment on each well outlined in the Agreement. 

3. The District requests that the awarded contractor begin work with the deepest well 
first. The deepest well will reach a depth of 2,500 feet. 
 

 
II. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS: 

 
1. Question:   What brand of formation packers does the District plan on supplying? 

Answer: The District’s preference for the formation packers are Wester 

Rubber & Manufacturing Shale Traps for PVC casing and various brand 

Cement Baskets for the steel casings. 

2. Question: Should there be a concern for the bid going out to rebid if the 
engineers estimate is not obtainable? 

Answer: The District has the ability to place any project out for rebid if 

extenuating circumstances became a factor, such as but not limited to: a 

solicitation receiving no bids, all bids coming back exponentially over 

budget, etc. The District does not feel that this should be a concern at this 

point in time in relation to this solicitation. 
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3. Question: Is the county willing to make this a time and materials contract? 

Answer: This project is being solicited by the Southwest Florida Water 

Management District, not by Polk County. At this time, the District will not 

be considering a time and materials contract. 

4. Question: Would the county absolutely not work 24/7?  
Answer: This project is being solicited by the Southwest Florida Water 

Management District, not by Polk County. The work schedule will be a 

minimum of 40 hours per week between the hours of 7 am and 7 pm, 

typically Monday – Friday.  A 24/7 working schedule is not an option for this 

project. 

5. Question: What voltage of electricity is on site? 

Answer: The electricity on site is 240 volts single phase. 

6. Question: How far away are the temporary well sites located in relation to the 
permanent well sites? 

Answer: The temporary well sites should be between 50 – 150 feet north to 

northeast of the permanent wells.  
 
 
 
 
 
Celeste Larisey 
Procurement Specialist 
cc:  Project Manager 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF ADDENDUM #2 
 
 

BY:  ________________________________________ 
DATE 

  
         ____________________________________________ 

(TYPE/PRINT NAME AND TITLE) 
 

____________________________________________ 
COMPANY NAME 

 
End of Addendum #2 for RFB 22-3944 
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